
 

 

 

1st December 2017  

Dear Parents/Carers 

As always we have had a very busy time in nursery this week and winter has well and 

truly arrived.  The children have enjoyed spending lots of time outside and are 

becoming increasingly independent when getting themselves wrapped up and ready 

to go out. As we are now having more hats, scarves and gloves in nursery, we would 

be grateful if all the children’s belongings are named.  

We have been kept busy in our group times this week practising for our singing and 

dancing next week. We think you will be very impressed! We have had a dance 

teacher in school who has been helping us to learn all our dances. She was very 

impressed with all the children’s enthusiasm and commented on how well behaved 

they are. We were very proud of them. We have also practised walking to and from 

the church hall and were incredibly sensible.  

In the outdoor area the children have had the opportunity to explore ice and frost 

and have had lots of interesting discussions about the weather. The children have 

also been busy clearing leaves away!  

In our indoor area we have had lots of different sizes and shapes of ice with polar 

bears in the water tray. The children have been fascinated by the ice and watching as 

it melts. Some children were thinking about how we could make the ice melt faster, 

especially when we found some polar bears trapped inside it! There were also some 

polystyrene blocks in the tray and there has been lots of experimenting with floating 

and sinking  

There have been some amazing pictures created on the whiteboard this week and 

we have also been using the iPads to take photographs and further enhance our 

maths sessions.   

The nursery has been transformed today and is looking very Christmassy! The 

children have helped to decorate a Christmas tree with lots of baubles and tinsel.   

Thank you for your continued support. 

Freshfield Nursery School team  

What have we been up to 

this week?  


